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For Immediate Release

Liberal Child Care Platform: It hits the mark on some elements and misses on others
 
(Moncton, N.B.) September 10, 2010
 
“We in the child care community are pleased by the Liberal child care platform’s acknowledgement of the need to create more regulated child care spaces and that affordability is a problem. However, it misses the mark in its failure to consider shifting government funding toward programs rather than continuing to fall back on the old parent eligibility model,” said Jody Dallaire, Chairperson of the New Brunswick Child Care Coalition. 
 
The Coalition recently released the findings of its Mother’s Voices initiative. In this community project, participants – mothers of young children -- examined three ways that governments can choose to invest child care dollars: fund the parent, fund the program or fund the system. The project concluded that the best way to ensure lower parent fees, increase staff wages and training and increase availability of spaces was to direct government investments directly to child care programs rather than using the less effective model of funding individual parents.
 
“I am pleased to see the commitment to double staff training requirements and making the two-year diploma program a requirement for facility directors. This will make a real difference when it comes to quality,” adds Dallaire “It needs to accompanied by increased staff wages to recognize the expertise and the additional training required in this profession and to ensure that qualified staff remain in the field”
 
This week’s Liberal announcement promises that 50% of educators will have a one year certificate in early childhood education. It also includes adding 7,000 new regulated child care spaces and changing the eligibility criteria for the subsidy programs 

One element of the announcement raises concerns for the Coalition. “The idea that grandparent care is part of a government-funded child care system is problematic.” says Dallaire. “Grandparent care, like all close family caring relationships, is in the private sphere in which family members willingly care for their own loved ones. I believe that this approach places an undue burden on grandparents to shoulder the lack of child care options in New Brunswick. What will be next - paying New Brunswickers to care for their own aged parents as an alternative to a range of services?  Evidence simply does not support this approach to public investment in early childhood education and child care policy. It is for good reason that other governments haven’t chosen this way to spend their early childhood education dollars.”
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For information please contact Jody Dallaire, Chairperson at (506) 961-1131 (cell).
